
 

 

GS / AIGETOA / 2022-23 / 62                                                                                  Dated 03.05.2023 
 
 
              
To, 
Sh Arvind Vadnerkar Ji, 

Director HR, BSNL Board. 

New Delhi. 
 
Subject: Issuance of reimbursement Policy for the purchase of Laptop/Notebooks to the all 

executives of BSNL - Regarding 
         
Ref : 1. BSNLCO-CIT/11(12)/1/2020-CIT-BSNL-CO-Part (3) dated 07.10.2022 

         2. AIGETOA Letter No. GS/AIGETOA/2022/112 dated 10.10.2022. 

 

Respected/Sir, 
 
This is in reference to our previous communication vide Letter No GS/AIGETOA/2022/112 dated 

10.10.2022 we have highlighted that reimbursement policy should not be restricted to senior officers only 

but it needs to extend to all the executives upto JTO/JAO level. 
 
In our last agenda meeting held with management on dated 8th February and 22nd February 2023 we 

again drew the attention of the management for early implementation as the same was the need of the 

hour. The same if implemented will not only boost the morale of the executives but also increase 

productivity. Finally in the meeting it was agreed that a policy in this regard shall be explored by 

management side for implementation initially at BSNL CO and the concerned field units shall replicate 

the same thereafter. 
 
However, still after two months, the policy is yet to take shape. Hence, it is once again requested to 

direct the concerned section to finalize the laptop reimbursement policy for all the executives. We 

sincerely hope management will immediately issue orders to implement the same to all executives 

without any further delay. This will not only motivate the executives but also save the unnecessary 

expenditure incurred on procurement and maintenance of desktops, most of which have gone out of life. 
 
We are hopeful that the above raised issue in right perspective and implemented in a time bound 

manner to enhance the motivation of the young officers in BSNL, which will ultimately benefit the 

organization only.                                             
 

With Regards, 

 
                                                               [Pavan Akhand]  

                                        General Secretary, AIGETOA 

Copy to : 
 

1. PGM SR, BSNL CO New Delhi for kind information plz. 
2. Sr. GM CIT, BSNL CO New Delhi for kind information & n/a plz. 


